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Matthew Rosel 
Key Sites and Industry Assessments 
NSW Department of Planning and Environment 
 
luisa.maguire@planning.nsw.gov.au 
 
Dear Mr Rosel 
 

The Star Casino (MP08_0098 MOD13) 
Response to Submissions 

 
I refer to your email of 3 December 2018 to the Department of Industry (DoI) in respect to 
the above matter. Comment has been sought from relevant branches of Lands & Water and 
Department of Primary Industries. Any further referrals to Department of Industry can be 
sent by email to landuse.enquiries@dpi.nsw.gov.au. 

The department provides the following comment and recommendation for consideration in 
assessment of the proposal. 

 
Comment 

The department notes the proponent has committed to address matters, raised by the 
department at EA stage, prior to the release of the construction certificate (when detailed 
designs are available).  

 
Recommendations Post Project Determination 

Should the project be approved, the Department recommends the following: 

• Detailed designs, groundwater investigations and relevant management plans 
should be referred to DoI - Water for review.  

Results of further groundwater studies may result in the need for additional 
conditions or management measures to be implemented to monitor and manage 
impacts on groundwater sources. 

 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Cassandra Cosgrove 
Director, Cabinet and Legislation Services 
Lands and Water - Strategy and Policy 
18 January 2019 
 
 


